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BOROUGH CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 
 

 SEPTEMBER: Sept. 7th & 8th – Volunteer Fire Dept. Town Wide Yard Sale 9am-3pm 
    Sept. 9th – R1 Bulk Pickup & trash 
    Sept. 10th – R2 Bulk Pickup & trash 
    Sept. 28th – Fire Fest hosted by PBVFC & PBYC 12-7pm 
    

 OCTOBER:  Oct. 1st – 4th Quarter Sewer bills due 
    Oct. 7th – R1 Brush Pickup & trash 
    Oct. 8th – R2 Brush Pickup & trash 

Oct. 14th – Columbus Day / Boro Offices Closed 
Oct. 19th – Trunk or Treat @ Vista Park 1-4pm 
Oct. 30th – Trick or Treat 
Oct. 31st – Halloween 

 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 
 
One moment our high school seniors are graduating and the next time we turn around they are 
off to college.  This past summer flew by.   
 
We kicked off the summer with the annual Pine Beach 5K followed by the 99th Annual 
Independence Day Parade.   The Pine Beach Yacht Club had their Feed the Need regatta, and 
the summer was underway. 
 
All these events are wonderful but the most fun is walking around our beautiful 
Borough.  Many of us enjoy speaking with all the dogs and people attached to them. 
 
Continue to enjoy this nice time of year.  Do not forget to support all our student-athletes 
competing for our middle and high schools.  These children epitomize the essence of true 
amateur sportsmanship. 
 
 Stay safe and have fun. 
 
 Lawrence 

 

Pine Beach 
 

September 2024 Newsletter

00 
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     DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

Dear Pine Beach Resident,  
 

With our upcoming Bulk Waste Event we continue our commitment to keeping our 
community clean and environmentally friendly, it is important to address the responsible 
disposal of bulky goods. Items such as furniture, appliances, and large household items 
require special care when discarded. Here is how you can do your part:  
 

1. Donate Usable Items  
 

Before discarding, consider whether the item can be reused. Many charitable organizations 
will gladly accept gently used furniture, appliances, and other large items. Donating not only 
helps those in need but also keeps items out of landfills.  
• Local Donation Centers: https://www.northernoceanhabitat.org  
• Pick-Up Services: Many organizations offer free pick-up for large donations 

 

2. Visit a Recycling Center  
 

Many bulky goods, especially electronics and appliances, 
contain materials that can be recycled. Recycling centers are 
equipped to handle these items in an environmentally safe 
manner.  
• Find your nearest recycling centers: Pine Beach Borough 

Recycling Yard 732-240-0566  
& Northern Ocean County Recycling Center, 601 New 
Hampshire Ave Lakewood NJ 08701 732-506-5047  

• Accepted Items: Check what items are accepted at each 
center before your visit 

 

3. Use a Junk Removal Service  
 

For items that are beyond reuse or recycling, consider hiring 
a professional junk removal service. These companies ensure 
that items are disposed of responsibly, often separating 
materials for recycling.  

 
 

The Department of Public Works would like to thank the community for a great summer! As 
weather cools and the leaves turn color here are a few important reminders. The recycling center 
is open 7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. Brush, leaves, single stream recycling, 
heavy metal objects and electronics may be dropped off to help you with your spring cleaning! 
Please consult your town calendar for any additional information.  
 

 ! Reminder ! 
Grass clippings (lawn or ornamental) are not accepted at the recycling center. Bamboo is not 
accepted at the recycling center. These materials can be bagged and placed in your garbage can. 
 
The final Bulk Garbage pick of the year pick up is September 9th & 10th! Each house is limited to 5 
large items that would not fit in your garbage can. Please do not box your items. Cardboard is a 
recyclable material and should be placed curbside for pick up or dropped at the recycling center. 
Extensive construction debris is not accepted curbside for bulk. For any questions about what is 
and is not accepted curbside, please call the Public Works Garage at 732- 240-0566. You may 
also visit Borough Hall for a free 2024 Ocean County Recycling guide. 
 
Seth Bortko 
Recycling Coordinator  
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     PINE BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT 
 

PWS ID # NJ1522001 

Annual Drinking Water Quality Report 
The Pine Beach Water Department 
Report for the Year 2024, Results from the Year 2023 
Following is this year's Annual Drinking Water Quality Report. This report is designed to inform you about the quality water 
and services we deliver to you every day. 
 
The Pine Beach Water Department routinely monitors for contaminants in your drinking water according to Federal and State 
laws. This table shows the results of our monitoring for the period of January 1st to December 31st, 2023.  The state allows us 
to monitor for some contaminants less than once per year because the concentrations of these contaminants does not change 
frequently.  Some of our data, though representative, are more than one year old. 
 
If you are a landlord, you must distribute this Drinking Water Quality Report to every tenant as soon as 
practicable, but no later than three business days after receipt. Delivery must be done by hand, mail, or 
email, and by posting the information in a prominent location at the entrance of each rental premises, 
pursuant to section #3 of NJ P.L. 2021, c.82 (C.58:12A-12.4 et seq.). 
 
Our water source: We are committed to ensuring the quality of your water.  Our water source is wells.  Our two wells draw 
groundwater from the Kirkwood Aquifer, and are over 170 feet deep.  The New Jersey Department of Environmental 
Protection (NJDEP) has completed and issued the Source Water Assessment Report and Summary for this public water 
system, which is available by logging onto NJDEP’s source water assessment web site at 
https://www.nj.gov/dep/watersupply/swap/index.html or by contacting NJDEP’s Bureau of Safe Drinking Water at (609) 292-
5550.  You may also contact your public water system at 732-349-6425.  This water system’s susceptibility ratings and a list 
of potential contaminant sources is attached. 
 
Vulnerable populations:  Some people may be more vulnerable to contaminants in drinking water than the general population. 

Immuno-compromised persons such as persons with cancer undergoing chemotherapy, persons who have undergone organ 

transplants, people with HIV/AIDS or other immune system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be particularly at risk 

from infections. These people should seek advice about drinking water from their health care providers. EPA/CDC guidelines 

on appropriate means to lessen the risk of infection by Cryptosporidium and other microbiological contaminants are available 

from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nj.gov/dep/watersupply/swap/index.html
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PINE BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT 

 

The Borough of Pine Beach Water Dept. is required by the EPA and NJ DEP to adhere to very stringent 
water quality parameters to ensure residents receive safe drinking water. Testing is provided by an outside 
agency (Henderson Labs, Beachwood NJ) and results are reported to NJDEP and published on the NJ 
Drinking Water Watch Web Site. You can use the following link to access  

https://www9.state.nj.us/DEP_WaterWatch_public/JSP/WSDetail.jsp?tinwsys=474 

Thank You 
 

Mike Sedlak 
Public Works Supervisor & Utilities Superintendent 
 

https://www9.state.nj.us/DEP_WaterWatch_public/JSP/WSDetail.jsp?tinwsys=474
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 PINE BEACH FIRE COMPANY 

 
Town Wide Yard Sale 

Sat. & Sun. Sept. 7th & 8th 

Deadline to register is 9am Sept.6th 
 

Registration forms available at 
Borough Hall, Post Office 7-11 and  

on the Fire Company website:  
 

www.pinebeachfire.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Don’t forget the Volunteer Fire Company Annual Fund Drive is on-going;  
Please give what you can.  Send in or Venmo your donation today! 
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Car Show at Fire Fest 2024 

September 28th 12-7pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
 

 
Pine Beach Fire Company Capital Campaign 

 
 
As you may have noticed as you drive down Prospect Ave 
the fire company is in the process of renovating our 99-
year-old building.  We have completed the exterior, but 
most of the interior is still a shell as we work to raise 
money to finish the project.  We are raising all the 
money for the renovation ourselves, no tax money is 
involved.   

To see how you can assist us, go to our website  
www.pinebeachfire.org/capital-drive   and view an in-
depth PowerPoint presentation on our goals and needs.  
There are various levels of sponsorship, but we are 
grateful for any amount you can give. 
  

THIS IS SEPARATE FROM THE ANNUAL FUND 
DRIVE.  IF YOU HAVE TO CHOOSE, PLEASE DONATE 
TO THE FUND DRIVE AS THAT MONEY IS WHAT 
KEEPS THE COMPANY OPERATING. 
 
The 2024 Fund drive is now in progress.  Please give 
generously to help YOUR volunteers provide fire 
protection to the residents, visitors, and business of Pine 

Beach Borough. 

 

 

Want to show off your car?? 
 
 
Head over to PBVFC or click this link to register:  

Car Show (pinebeachfire.org) 
 
Trophies for vehicles from 1900s, 40s, 50s, 60s, 70s, 
80s, 90s, 2000 to present* 
 
Line up starts at 10am, Judging starts at 12pm, 
Awards at 3pm  
 
Registration: $15 through September 21, 2024, $20 
day of show 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Link to register: Car Show (pinebeachfire.org) 

http://www.pinebeachfire.org/capital-drive
https://pinebeachfire.org/car-show
https://pinebeachfire.org/car-show
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         PINE BEACH ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION 
 

Look for Jersey Friendly Plants at Fire Fest VIII 
 

 

Jersey Friendly plants will be on sale to attendees at Fire Fest 

on September 28th. In addition to the plant sale, the 

Environmental Commission and the Garden Club will be on 

hand to offer information and tips on growing native plantings. 

Pine Beach is one of only a few Ocean County towns 

participating in the Jersey Friendly Municipal Certification 

Program. This program is administered by the Barnegat Bay 

Partnership and is designed to improve habitat and reduce the 

flow of contaminants into the river and bay. Come out to learn 

more about Jersey Friendly plants and opportunities to 

participate in activities throughout town. 

 

          PINE BEACH PRESERVATION SOCIETY  

 

 

  
The Pine Beach Preservation Society is seeking partners 

Join us in the celebration of our town by becoming a Pine Beach Preservation Society Partner. 
To do so, return the partnership application linked here along with your payment to the address 
listed above. 

The Pine Beach Preservation Society will be holding special events before our 100th anniversary 
celebration. Thanks to those that turned out for our most recent events. Our Kick Off Social held 
at the Pine Beach Yacht Club in November last year & the Founders Day celebration held at the 
Bacchus Winery in March this year. Both were a great success.  

The Pine Beach Preservation Society will be raising funds in 
connection with the planning for and funding of the Borough of 
Pine Beach’s 100th Anniversary on March 25, 2025. 

Should you want additional information or would like to become 
more involved with the Pine Beach Preservation Society, please 
contact Rob Brown, PBPS Membership Committee, at 
rabrown601@gmail.com. 

After a number of planning meetings open to anyone interested, 
the Pine Beach Preservation Society, Inc., was established in 
February of 2023 as a 501 (C) (3) charitable organization. The 
purpose of the organization is to preserve and celebrate the 
history of the Borough of Pine Beach and connect residents to the stories, landmarks, people and 
events of the borough through time. 

Pine Beach Preservation Society 

P.O. Box 101, Pine Beach, NJ  08741 
www.pinebeachpreservationsociety.org 

www.facebook.com/pinebeachpreservationsociety 

 

mailto:rabrown601@gmail.com
http://www.pinebeachpreservationsociety.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pinebeachpreservationsociety
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PBPS & PBYC Host a Sunset Dinner Cruise 
Saturday, September 21st from 5:30-8:30pm 
 

 
During the cruise there will be a DJ, dinner, cash bar, a 50/50 
with multiple prizes all while enjoying breathtaking sunset 
views.  
 

Let the fun continue at the Pine Beach Yacht Club for the After 
Party starting at 9:00pm with live music, a dessert buffet 
including donated ice cream from Miss Mindy’s and a cash bar. 
 
 
*Tickets will be available until the event is sold out. 

 
  

 

Pine Beach Holiday Merchandise Sale 
 

The PBPS is looking forward to an exciting year 

ahead celebrating the Centennial Anniversary of 

Pine Beach.  We will be opening an online store 

featuring lots of holiday items perfect for gift giving.  

The store is set to open September 26th and close 

on October 16th.  Estimated delivery date will be 

November 4, 2024.  Be sure to visit our website or 

FB page to place your orders. 
www.pinebeachpreservationsociety.org 

www.facebook.com/pinebeachpreservationsociety 

 
Pine Beach Preservation Society - Historical Committee 

 
In preparation for the Pine Beach Centennial Celebration in 2025, The Pine 
Beach Preservation Society – Historical Committee is collecting data about “old” 
Pine Beach families; families with a Pine Beach history prior to 1975.  We would love to hear 
about your Family Stories of your memories of Pine Beach and 
see any family photographs from Pine Beach or photographs 
from around town. We are focusing on the Time periods of 
1900 to 1925 and 1925 to 1975.   
 
Please send us your contact information or send your details in 
the format provided below to Pine Beach Preservation Society, 
c/o Historical Committee, P.O. Box 101, Pine Beach, NJ 08741 
 
Collection of data about “old” Pine Beach families—families 
with a Pine Beach history 1900 to 1975. We look forward to 
hearing from you! 
 

 
 

 

http://www.pinebeachpreservationsociety.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pinebeachpreservationsociety
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PINE BEACH CELEBRATIONS  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information to include for the Historical Committee --  
 
Family Name 
Address of first home residence in Pine Beach 
Current Address in Pine Beach 
What City/State did you travel to Pine Beach from 
How did your family find Pine Beach, NJ 
Year of first started visiting Pine Beach 
Year of first residency: Full time / Part time 
Number of family members originally living in Pine Beach 
Number of family members currently residing in Pine Beach today 
Tell us a little about your family 
Share a favorite memory of Pine Beach 
 
 

 

 

 
Want to be a part of our  

 

Halloween  
Trunk or Treat  

 

this year?  We are looking for families 
or businesses to host.  You can hand 
out candy or have a craft for the kids. 

Send me an email or call Boro Hall 
with your info. 

 
Thank you, 
Lori McGee 

Celebrations Committee 
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    OCEAN COUNTY FRAUD INFORMATION 

      Property Alert Service 
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           CODE ENFOREMENT 
 

The Pine Beach Code Enforcement Dept. would like to remind all residents that 
house numbers are more than just that. They for YOUR safety to help first 
responders locate your house in the event of an emergency.   
 

Keep these requirements in mind when adding house numbers to 
your home. 

• House or building numbers shall be in Arabic numerals 

• At least three inches high 

• Mounted in a secure fashion to the front of the building to 
be clearly and readily visible from the street, or 
said numbers may be placed upon a post, rod or other type 
of substantial fixture or a mailbox at or near the road 
frontage so that the number may be conspicuous and visible 
from the street upon which the building fronts. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PINE BEACH BOROUGH 
599 Pennsylvania Avenue 
 PO Box 425, Pine Beach, NJ 08741  
732-349-6425 
 
pwnek@pinebeachnj.gov 
www.PineBeachBorough.us  
 
Borough Hall Hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Pine Beach Mayor & Borough Council 

Lawrence W. Cuneo, Mayor 
Council Members & Liaisons: 

Jim Keesling, Docks & Beaches  

Lori McGee, Celebrations & Environmental Commission 

Ray Newman, Finance & Administration  

Richard Polhemus, Environmental & Natural Resources 

Jim Saxton, Legal Affairs 

Barry Wieck, Public Works & Public Safety 

 

 

 

mailto:pinebeachadminassistant@comcast.net
http://www.pinebeachborough.us/

